
Mozambique Support Network/L.A. 

December 9, 1990 

Stephen Kulczycki 
KCET 
4041 Sunset Blvd. 

P.O. Box 5283 
Santa Monica, CA 90409 

Los Angeles, CA 90027 

Dear Mr. Kulczycki, 

I understand that the future broadcast of South Africa Now 
is sti~l in question at KCET. I am writing as a KCET 
subscrlber and as a representative of the Mozambique Support 
Network - a brochure about our organization is enclosed for 
your information. 

Mozambique, a Frontline state bordering on South Africa, has 
suffered for ten years from a brutal war that was backed by 
South Africa. Coverage of this war has been almost entirely 
absent from regular network news, which has not recognized 
the regional nature of the apartheid assault, despite the 
Deputy Assistant Secretary of State for African Affairs 
describing the war in Mozambique as "one of the most brutal 
holo c austs against ordinary human beings since World War 
II." South Africa Now has a regular segment that focuses on 
the Frontline states, and explicitly provides regional 
coverage. 

Mozambique's invisibility in the U.S. media and 
consciousness was brought home to me by a phone conv ersation 
I had with Bea Stotzer, in which it was clear that she had 
never previously heard of Mozambique, and had no idea where 
it was located. Her lack of knowledge is unfortunatel y 
typical of most U.S. citizens. A major part of our work in 
the Mozambique Support Network is educational, as we must 
constantly confront Mozambique's absence from U.S. news 
coverage. The ~ place where there is regular mention of 
Mozambique and the other Frontline states is on SQuth Afri c a 
N..Q.li • 

Locally the Mozambique Support Network has a mailing list of 
nearly 500 people who have e x pressed interest in learning 
more about that country. There is a substantial community 
that comes to hear Mozambican speakers v isiting Los Angeles. 
We rece ived generous local foundation support this year t o 
improv e our outreach, a recognition of the level of concern 
and interest in Los Angeles for understanding even ts in 
southern Afri c a. 



South Africa Now on KCET is the Qllly place where people 
interested in the region can find information that goes 
bey ond the spotty and superficial coverage on network news. 

Please let me know about future community discussions about 
the future of South Africa Now at KCET. I believe the 
Mozambique Support Network can bring a unique perspective to 
your deliberations, and that a member of our group should be 
present. I can be reached at 213-451-8934. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Kathleen Sheldon 
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